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Dear Consultee  
 
Consultation on School Catchment Area Changes for The Toynbee School 
and Thornden School.  
 
Hampshire County Council is consulting upon the school catchment areas of the 
schools listed above to align them with the catchment arrangements for Thornden 
School which is part of the HISP Multi Academy Trust (Hampshire, Isle of Wight, 
Southampton and Portsmouth). Discussions have taken place with the schools 
about the proposed changes to the catchment areas and they are in support. 
 
The proposed catchment change will impact 72 addresses as identified by the blue 
dots on the map shown below. All affected properties have received notification of 
this proposal via post.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mark Saunders  Thornden/Toynbee  

   

03/06/2024  strategicplanningunit@hants.gov.uk 

 
 

Figure 1: Impacted addresses on Brownhills Road. 
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Consultation on admissions priority for children living in the above identified 
area of Brownhills Road, Eastleigh.  
 
Currently, some of Brownhills Road sits within the catchment area for The Toynbee 
School and some within Thornden School (as shown above in fig. 1). The proposal 
is that the affected houses would become part of the catchment area for Thornden 
School.  
 
This proposal, if approved, removes the housing shown on the map from the 
catchment of The Toynbee School. The housing is already in the catchment of 
Thornden School which is part of the HISP multi academy trust, and so from 
September 2026, the housing will be solely in the catchment area of Thornden 
School. 
 
For families in the affected area with children already in The Toynbee School the 
following transitional arrangement will be put in place:  
 
- Children starting secondary school for the first time who have a sibling on roll 

at The Toynbee School (who was on roll prior to the catchment change and 
who will still be attending the school at the time of the younger child’s 
admission), will be given catchment priority for The Toynbee School, for up to 
and including admission in September 2029. 

 
It is therefore proposed that the catchment boundaries be redrawn for school 
admissions from September 2026 onwards. 
 
You can view details of these proposed catchment changes along with a map 
showing the proposed changes via the link provided below until 1 July 2024:  
https://www.hants.gov.uk/aboutthecouncil/haveyoursay/consultations 
 
Any comments on these proposals should be sent to Mark Saunders, Strategic 
Development Officer, Children’s Services Department, Hampshire County Council, 
Elizabeth II Court North, The Castle, Winchester, SO23 8UG or by email to 
strategicplanningunit@hants.gov.uk no later than 1 July 2024.  
 
Any comments received will be considered as part of the statutory consultation on 
admission arrangements which takes place late October/ early November 2024 
(exact dates to be confirmed). A final decision which takes account of the statutory 
admissions consultation will be made by the Executive Member for Education on 12 
February 2025. Details of the statutory admissions process can be viewed via the 
web link provided from once the consultation has gone live. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mark Saunders 
Strategic Development Officer (Children’s Services) 
Hampshire 2050, Hampshire County Council  
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